Notes from Troop Meeting, December 18, 2016

· The normal committee meeting schedule (3rd Thursday) will resume in January. All parents are encouraged to attend the committee meetings.

· All checks written to the troop will be deposited soon, and should be cleared shortly. Thank you for your patience.

· 59 scouts and 49 adults in our troop have successfully re-chartered. Thanks for building up our troop!

· Citizen in the Community merit badge will be starting in the new year. 

· Holiday Camp was successful. The Webelos who were our guests had a great time.

· January 29 we will be going to Muskegon for a Winter Campout. There will be winter camping. An inspection of your cold weather gear is mandatory.
· The troop planning on a skiing/snowboarding outing around February 26, weather permitting,

· Troop 271 was recognized as being in the Top 10 in Popcorn Sales. We are the only BSA troop in the Top 10—the others are Cub Scout packs.
· The troop is planning a Winter Chief Pontiac Hike. Watch for details.

· Winter Court of Honor will be on January 22. All completed and signed blue cards must be submitted to Mr. O’Neil no later than January 15.

· The troop needs parent volunteers to take over two positions: Quartermaster, and First Year Coordinator. If you are interested, please talk to Mr. Jarvis or Mr. Krozal.

· The troop is planning on having two crews attend the Philmont High Adventure outing. If you are planning on attending Philmont, please come one hour early to the troop meeting on January 8, for a brief meeting.
· There will be new merit badge opportunities at our meetings in the new year.

· SPL election will be held in January. Boys who are interested in running for SPL should send an email to Mr. Jarvis. Be sure to cc your parents on the email.

· Rank Advancements Recognized Today:

· Anthony West: First Class

· Mark Muffler: Tenderfoot

· Even Douty-Ball: Eagle

